
Itõs been a busy year, WCM on the up! 

Wow, what a fantastic 6 months have passed.  

 
With little expectation of what could happen, the commitment to get 
WCM back up to speed in 2016 certainly succeeded.  

 
Well established monthly Saturday club runs and regular meets 
have underpinned a very busy calendar for the club, with all mem-

bers making the revival a winner.  
 

Culmination of the season will be 
the Christmas breakfast meet in 
December, where the prize draw 

for the goodie bag will be made ñ
this contains prizes donated by 
members throughout the season 

and is now bulging with stuff.  A 
couple of other prizes have also 

been donated and will be part of 
the same draw.  
 

Members are already planning many events for 2017.  More ideas 
for club runs are coming in, and decisions about what events to 

plan will be happening in the January and February meetings.  
 
The cars are the stars, and we have seen some fantastic models 

from within the club gracing club displays and taking to the road in 
the many runs.  More projects are coming out of the woodwork too.  
 

With the success of 2016 now behind us, 2017 is shaping up to be 
something very special for WCM!  



RAC Rally of the Tests  
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Most peopleõs memory of the RAC rally include Group B fire 
breathing 80õs monsters or Colin McRae scything through the 
countryside in a Subaru, but the event goes back a lot further than that.   

 
The HERO (Historic Endurance Rallying Organisation) 
group recently teamed back up with the original sponsor 
(RAC) to recreate some magic from the early years of rally-
ing.  
 
This is an 
endurance 
race of 760 
miles includ-

ing specific special stages and timings, but im-
portantly for us, very well represented by classic 
minis.  
 
On a frosty 2nd morning of the event, the venue 
was the RAC building in Aztec West, and the pub-
lic were invited to come and watch the kick off spe-
cial stage in the car park before the crews headed 
over the bridge to Chepstow.  
 
Paddy Hopkirk was the special guest for the morning and was waving the cars off and providing 

encouragement to all competi-

tors.   
 
Matt was able to get a chat with 
Paddy and came away with a 
WCM signed cap, something for 
the clubõs trophy cabinet and 
an asset for the future!  
 
Top mini in the event at close 
was a replica of Paddyõs 8EMO 
car, and was superbly driven 
by Steve Entwhistle.  


